
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

October 8, 1990 

The Mayor and the Board of Commissioners met in called session, Monday, October 8, 
1990, at 9:00 a.m. in the assembly room at City Hall. 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Conner with Commissioners Armstrong, 
Brown, and Long present.  Commissioner Bob Cass was unable to attend. 

Motion was made by Commissioner Brown, seconded by Commissioner Armstrong to 
hold second reading on Ordinance 100290.  All ayes. 

Discussion was then held concerning the four-laning of HWY 411.  Armstrong informed 
the Board that the Highway Department Staff had called asking if the Town understood 
the cost and actual tax that would be lost if the highway came through 
Englewood.  Armstrong asked Recorder C.A. Goodin what the cost of moving the 
utilities would be.  Goodin stated that he could only give a rough estimate of around 
three to five hundred thousand dollars. 

Armstrong stated that if the highway came through town that 25% of the tax dollars 
would not come back to the Town as some businesses such as Bain and Holden would 
not relocated in Englewood.  Armstrong then stated that a overpass would have to be 
provided for school children crossing the new highway at cost to the Town of around 
$380,000.00. 

The Board stated that a letter would need to be sent to the State informing them of 
which route the Board would prefer the new highway to go. 

Motion was made by Armstrong, seconded by Long that a letter be sent stating that the 
Board preferred tat the Alternate B route around Englewood be taken. 

Motion was made by Armstrong, seconded by Brown that the meeting be adjourned.  All 
ayes. 

___________________________                                 C.A. Goodin                                    
Mayor                                                                                        Recorder 

 


